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The SMART Alamo Chapter enjoyed a fantastic year of musters on 2022, so well-planned by current 

Muster Master Hank DiGiovanni and past muster master Margaret Noonan. The locations this year were 

varied, some we had not been to before, and all had good attendance. We had wonderful hosts and of 

course every member pitches in and helps, which makes it relaxed and fun. Everyone was happy to be 

together again and enjoy the camaraderie that our club is known for. The Super Bowl muster at Braunig 

Lake was full of activities and fun, and started our year off with fun new Alamo members, Rickey and 

Araceli Hasley. Brazos Valley RV Resort in Caldwell was a great venue, and that area had so many 

opportunities for visiting interesting and unique places. We’ll never forget the taste of fresh-off-the-line 

Blue Bell Ice Cream! The National Muster in Wyoming was a big success, despite lower numbers in 

attendance this year, the hosts planned a great National for all to enjoy. The annual Fish Fry this year 

was back to “in-person” and so delicious…definitely one of our yearly favorites. Our Christmas muster at 

Buckhorn Lake RV Resort was packed with great music, food, games, and more new fun members, Jim 

and Rhonda Roles, recruited right there at the park. The Holiday party this year was spectacular; notice 

the happy faces in our annual group photo. Friendship is a big deal in the Alamo Chapter, we have a 

wonderful group of members who truly love being together and experiencing what this awesome 

SMART organization has to offer each of us. Let’s resolve to keep it going in this upcoming New Year and 

for years to come. Recruit and stay involved.  

Please see the 2023 listing of our planned musters on our Alamo Chapter webpage, and mark your 

calendars. Don’t miss any of the fun! 

Mary Palmer, Alamo Chapter secretary 


